







headsherald

SIR THOMAS BOTELER CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL, GRAMMAR SCHOOL ROAD, WARRINGTON, WA4 1JL 🕴 01925 636414 🕴 INFO@BOTELER.ORG.UK

VOLUME 29 | DATE 1ST APRIL 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you are well and looking forward to the Easter Holiday.

Education Awards

The Warrington Guardian Education Awards took place this month and Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School performed exceptionally well. Ms Perkins was awarded the New Teacher of the Year; Year 8 student William Kenwright was Highly Commended in the Student of the Year category and Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School was also Highly Commended in the School of the Year Category. I was incredibly humbled to have been even nominated for Headteacher of the Year, but to actually win it, really was very moving for me. I really do love The Boteler Family and it is a privilege to be the Headteacher. However, none of what I do is possible unless I have the trust and support from my students, staff and families. I am eternally grateful for your support and for your subscription to our vision and values of "High Expectations, High Aspirations, High Standards – You will succeed" and of "Hope, Compassion and Endurance – Through God, We Care".

Warrington Youth Club

Warrington Youth Club (soon to transition to Warrington Youth Zone) are running HAF holiday clubs at the new multi-million-pound purpose-built Youth Zone in town centre. This will be the first program to run within the youth zone giving all the young people who attend the chance to be one of the first to experience the fantastic equipment and resources available. From the training kitchen, music room, fully equipped gym, art room, dance studio, sports hall and a 4G football pitch on the roof (to name a few) with snacks, drinks and a meal also included. They are open Monday 4th – Thursday 7th April and have 2 sessions running 9:00-13:00 and 14:00-18:00 so you can choose which one suits best. Anyone who is on Income based free school meals can attend. For more information, please click the link to the flyer. https://bit.ly/36UHOUs

Extra-curricular timetable

The new extra-curricular timetable starts after half-term. Our PE department have added the below:

- Tuesday night- athletics night. Track and field events.
- Thursday night- summer sports. Tennis, rounders, cricket.

Motivation and Goal Setting

Free webinar on Motivation and Goal Setting: Tips and techniques for boosting motivation and sticking to your goals!

Rachel, an educational psychology lead, will guide you through some of the leading ideas in motivational science, including how to break your goals down into small manageable steps, how to create powerful habits and how to ensure these habits stick.

The session is aimed at GCSE students but techniques will be useful for all year groups.

WEDNESDAY 6 APRIL, 7PM

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_soedTBjpSciUyP_3am3MNw

Careers Workshop

On Wednesday 20th April there is a Year 10 Careers Workshop in the Hall all day. It is a Made workshop focussing on Goals and Aspirations and Rapid Revision. They will complete 5 workshops associated around preparing them for their future.

Year 9 "Learn to Earn"

On the 21st April students in Year 9 will be involved in an Enterprise event all day. The event will consider business, enterprise and finance and will be a challenging, fun event for students.

YEAR 11 EASTER SCHOOL EXAM PREPARATION TIMETABLE 2022

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
4 th April	5 th April	6 th April	7 th April	8 th April
Computer Science (JMI) 10am-1pm (Room 12)		Further Maths (FJO) 10am- 12pm (Room 2)	11M1 Maths (FJO) 10am-12pm (Room 2) Combined Science Foundation (DIQ) 9:30-12pm (Lab 5) Combined Science Higher Tier/Triple Science (DIQ) (12:30-3pm) Lab 5	11M2/M3/M4 Maths (JKO) 10am- 11:30am (Hall)
11 th April	12 th April	13 th April	14 th April	15 th April
English (NV) 10am-12pm (Hall)	RE (KCO/JBA) 10am-1pm (R19/R28)			Bank Holiday

All sessions to start at 10am unless indicated otherwise. Students must be on time for sessions to gain entrance to the building through the main entrance. Students to remain in the school building and bring a packed lunch.

Covid update

From 1 April, routine testing will no longer be expected in all education and children's social care settings. This is part of the government's plan to remove remaining restrictions on society while protecting the most vulnerable from COVID-19. If your child tests positive on a PCR test then the guidance is still to isolate at home and try to avoid contact with others for 3 days which is when they are most infectious. We will continue to ensure school is well ventilated and reinforce good hygiene practices. School will no longer be providing a space for the NHS to carry out any covid vaccinations. If your child has not been vaccinated, and you would like them to be vaccinated, you are able to book this out of school using the below link:

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/

Please keep safe and enjoy the Easter Holiday. We look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 19th April 2022.

With very best wishes

Beverley Scott -Herron

Headteacher